
 

 
 
 
 
      For additional information, please contact Superintendent Keith Pain at 815.469.9103 

 

In personnel matters, the Board: 
• accepted the resignation of Amanda Bandy, and Kimberly Grice; 
• employed Frances Boss and Jason Kantor as teachers for the 2011-2012 

school year; 
• employed Rachel Fonck as a Social Worker for the 2011-2012 school year; and 
• employed Jennifer Leaphart as a teacher. 
 

 

In other matters, the Board: 
• recognized Summit Hill Jr. High students Bret Donovan and Kyle Pijarowski 

for participating in the IESA State Bowling Championship; 
• recognized outgoing Board Members Ken Balcerzak and David J. Macek for 

their service to Summit Hill School District 161; 
• heard a presentation from Arbury Hills School; and 
• heard that there currently are 3,590 students enrolled in District schools. 
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        Serving 3,590 students living in portions of Tinley Park, Mokena, and Frankfort 

 


